Thank you for allowing me to attend this great event. It gets better each and every year. I arrived in Washington D.C. with good travel as it should be.

I attended the NAR 360 and it was a great way to kick off the meetings. I attended the Risk Management committee meeting. We discussed that there is an increase in cybercrimes, with many in the closing wire fraud. It is recommended that we as REALTORS® warn our clients that if they receive wire instructions other then what you gave them to contact the title company immediately as well as, all parties to the transaction before they make any changes. There was also discussion on Remote Online Notarization that is now legal in 21 states and the lawsuit that are against NAR and REALTORS®.

Due to illness, I was unable to go to much more. I did get to go and watch the President of the United States speak to the REALTORS® in attendance. I was very proud to have gotten to see him speak.

Thank you again for allowing me to represent South Dakota REALTORS® at these meetings.

Respectfully submitted,

Bud Hannah Vice President